POLICE BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION
POLICE DEPARTMENT, COUNTY OF NASSAU, N.Y.

89 E. JERICHO TURNPIKE - MINEOLA, N.Y.11501-3106 - 516-294-6230
+ 516-742-0519 FAX

January 28, 2025

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley
Senate Judiciary Committee
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Chairman Grassley,

Please consider this letter recognizing our support for Kash Patel to serve as the
next Director of the Federal Bureau of Investigation.

The most effective way to tackle crime and preserve Law and Order is through
partnerships at all levels of Law Enforcement. Mr. Patel has repeatedly proven
how he values such partnerships. As a former resident of Nassau County, he
understands the needs and difficulties our community is dealing with.

His vast experience in multiple levels of law enforcement and national security
provides the necessary insight and offers a unique perspective on keeping our
communities and Nation safe. These qualities will help him serve as a strong and
capable leader who can effectively tackle Federal, State, and Local crime.

The FBI is vital in protecting all American citizens and our Nation. The Nassau
County PBA is one of the largest police unions on Long Island. We have over
5000 members, including Active Police, Associate Members, and Retired
Members, who strongly urge you to support Kash Patel as the next Director of
the Federal Bureau of Investigation.

Respectfully,

T

Thomas Shevlin
President




